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Multi-Use Hydro Trail

On March 28, 2017, at Lorne Park Secondary
School, Clarkson residents heard details and plans
regarding the proposed $3 million multi-use trail
that will be available for public use along the Royal
Windsor Hydro One Corridor.

The trail will be 3.5 metres wide and largely made
of asphalt with concrete in places. The current
hydro poles will stay as they are and the trail will
zigzag between them.

There will be off-set staggered gates at street
crossings to prevent people from crossing streets
at high speeds.

There will not be any lighting installed along the
trail and it will not be maintained in the winter.
Informal resting areas made of large stones will be
spread out along the trail, but there will be no
picnic tables or benches.

Construction of the trail is scheduled to begin this
fall completing sometime after December 2018.

1516 and 1526 Southdown Road

On January 16, 2017 the Planning and Development
Committee of the City of Mississauga approved the
rezoning and official plan amendment application
to construct a two-storey office building.

The site plan application is in circulation and under
review. For additional information on this project
contact David Ferro at (905) 615-3200 ext. 4554.

2210 and 2230 Bromsgrove Road

The City of Mississauga is processing applications to
redevelop 2210 and 2230 Bromsgrove Road with
104 back-to-back townhouses on a private
condominium road.

The recommendation report for this application is
targeted for the June 26, 2017 Planning and
Development Committee Meeting if the applicant
satisfies all outstanding comments.

A portion of the proposed route of the multi-use hydro trail running through Park Royal.

2200 Bromsgrove Road

The City of Mississauga has received new Official
Plan Amendment and Rezoning applications for the
property at 2200 Bromsgrove Road. The plan is to
build 84 back-to-back three-storey stacked
townhouses. This property is immediately east of
the 104 townhouse development proposed by a
different applicant and owner.

A community meeting was held by Councillor Karen
Ras on Thursday, March 23, 2017. Comments have
been issued to the applicant and the applicant is in
the process of revising their proposal to address
these comments. As the Planning and Development
Committee does not meet in July and August, it will
likely not be until the fall before this proposal
comes before that committee.

Willow Glen Public School demolition
The demolition of Willow Glen Public School
occurred in November. The closing of this
agreement has been delayed until the end of May
when the final sodding and grading will be
completed.

A public information session will be held in
September by Councillor Karen Ras to seek
comments from the community regarding city plans
for park development on site.

Hillside Park reconstruction

The playground at Hillside Park, beside Hillside
Public School, has been demolished. Through
funding from Canada 150, the playground is being
upgraded. Construction will start in the next few
weeks and will likely include fitness equipment.

Are you prepared for an emergency?
The City of Mississauga's Office of Emergency
Management is conducting a survey to understand
Mississauga's emergency preparedness. Visit
www.parkroyalca.org/OEM to complete the survey.

/Community Calendar

7th Annual PRCA Garage Sale

Saturday, June 10, 2017 (9 am to 1 pm), Park Royal
Bible Church, 2400 Truscott Drive. Tables are
available for $15 (members) or $20 (non-
members). Contact Tamara at 905-822-3786.

TD Summer Reading Club 2017
Friday, June 30, 2017, Clarkson Library, 2475

Clarkson Village Live!

Saturday, June 24, 2017 (12 pm to 7 pm), Clarkson
Village. Music, antique car show, pony rides,
petting zoo, street hockey tournament.
www.clarksonbia.com

Truscott Dr. Sign up begins. Earn prizes for reading.
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Canada 150 Family BBQ

Saturday, June 24, 2017 (5 pm to dusk), Bradley
Museum, 1620 Orr Road. Live music, BBQ, ice
cream, photo booth, museum 50th anniverary.
Free admission.

Can Jam Festival

Saturday, August 5, 2017, Lakeside Park, 2268
Lakeshore Road West. Showcasing Canadian
Jamaican artists. Family friendly, live music, get
free tickets. www.canjam.ca.

If you have news or an event that would interest
the residents of Park Royal and Benedet Woods

let us know at newsletter@parkroyalca.org. /
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Let’s talk about Money for Life - Sun Life Financial's customized approach
to your financial and retirement planning.'

David Field" A, crpe
Associate Advisor

WSC Insurance Group
Cell: 647-625-1330

david field@sunlife.com

Sun
Life Financial
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Buying, Selling, Financing,
real estate or mortgage advice

DTy

1315 Canford Crescent
Mississauga, ON L3J 3M9

: ; Tel: (905) 822-7333
— Fax: (905) 822-7330
Email: karen‘@massagedlife.ci

Website: www.massagedlife.ca
= Call for your appointment today!
Karen Switzer, ryr

Piano and Guitar Lessons
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Anderson Music School

« andersonmusicschool@gmail.com g 416-509-8747
www.andersonmusicschool.com

We have a great community,

help support the people 1n it

Advertise in this newsletter.

Email newsletter@parkroyalca.org to learn how.

All advertisers live in Park Royal. Their sponsorship makes this
newsletter possible. Please support them.

The Park Royal Community Association (PRCA) strives to
foster a sense of belonging, pride and commitment to the
people, businesses, and institutions within its community.

This free newsletter will be published four times a year and
distributed to all members of the community.

Special thanks to Karen Ras, Trevor Isaac, Tom Piribauer,

David Field, Karen Ryan, Dorothy Syer, Dan Duncan, Chris
Ganowski, Richard Barrett, Karen Switzer, Jacqueline and
Mark Anderson, Jennifer Waye, Nicole Sartor, David Ferro
and Ashlee Rivet for making this edition of the newsletter
possible.

Contact us at: "“’mmum'"'l
President: Trevor Isaac ‘?" "h..’
Email: prcaboard @parkroyalca.org ¥ '.'%
Web: www.parkroyalca.org ; P R c A 3

Like us on Facebook
Follow @parkroyalca on Twitter



Region of Peel's next stages of watermain replacement

Residents should expect traffic disruptions, lane closures and reduced street parking

The Region of Peel is replacing watermains, water
services and fire hydrants throughout Ward 2.
The current infrastructure is outdated and
requires frequent repairs and some areas have
experienced low water pressure.

The first phase of construction (Assignment A)
started in late November 2016, and will continue
through early fall 2017. The contractor began
work on Benedet Drive, Birch and Poplar
Crescents, and Vey Road—to be completed in the
next couple of weeks when they will start the
restoration of paving, curbs and sod. They will
then be moving south to start work on Tredmore
Drive, Harman and Selord Courts, and Playford
Road. Notices to residents from the Region of
Peel will be sent shortly.

As part of this construction, the Region will be
adjusting pressure zones in the area bounded by
Truscott, Tredmore and Lewisham Drives, and
Bromsgrove Road. Residents will receive a water
pressure increase notice with information prior
to any planned changes.

They are working to minimize the impact of
construction; residents should expect traffic
disruptions, lane closures and reduced on-street
parking. Once the work has been completed all
streets will be paved and any disturbed areas will
be restored.

PRCA Elections

The Park Royal Community Association held its
2017 Annual General Meeting on May 16, 2017 at
the Clarkson Community Centre.

Councilor Karen Ras and Teresa Burgess-Ogilvie of
Emergency Management at the City of
Mississauga provided updates regarding our
community and about emergency preparedness in
Park Royal.

President Trevor Isaac spoke about the difficulty
for the PRCA to provide more events and services
without volunteers to make it happen. However,
in the past year, membership in the PRCA has
doubled. The focus for the year is to improve this
newsletter to keep residents better informed.

The 2017/2018 board includes Dorothy Syer, Chris
Ganowski, David Field and Dan Duncan. Trevor
Isaac was selected by the members for a second
term as President.

Please visit www.parkroyalca.org for more
information and updates provided at the Annual
General Meeting. To join the PRCA please
complete the form below or on our website.

The Region is also anticipating starting
construction on other streets within Ward 2.
Some of these projects are dependent on
infrastructure money that has been applied for
under the Clean Water and Wastewater Fund
(CWWEF). Please see the map (on the right).
Upcoming planned infrastructure projects are as
follows:

Assignment B is in the industrial park northwest
of Erin Mills Parkway and the Queen Elizabeth
Way. This work will include a tunnelled crossing
of the QEW. The anticipated construction
timeline is to begin in late 2017 and terminate at
the end of 2018. This will cause some long term
road closures.

Assignment C will be located along the multi-use
trail in Kodgadywin Park between Benedet Drive
and Southdown Road. The construction will
commence in 2018.

Assignment E includes the following residential
streets: Wiseman, Ludbrook, Bray, Thetford and
Hartington Courts; Nigel, Utley and Agora Roads;
and Canford Crescent. It will also include a
pressure zone boundary adjustment and will
result in pressure increases for area residents.
This project is dependent on CWWF funding but
is anticipated to start summer 2017 or once
funding is received.
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Assignment F includes watermain construction
along Southdown Road from South Sheridan Way
to Wiseman Court. It is also dependent on
CWWEF funding and is also planned to start
summer 2017 or once funding is received.

Toastmasters' Future Leaders

Local youth learn how to prepare speeches at Clarkson Library
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The Toastmasters Youth Leadership Program at
the Clarkson Library graduated students from the
8-week Spring program in May.

Participants learned how to prepare a speech and
sharpened their critical analysis and memory
skills. Financial sponsorship was provided by a
private citizen who fondly recalled his early years
as a Toastmaster and how he learned to be a

better salesman through communication skill
development. The program was also sponsored
through the Toastmasters TD Creekside Club and
the Clarkson Library.

The program provides a unique opportunity for
successful youth leadership and communications
in our community.

Join the Park Royal Community Association

Membership fee: $5 per person. Enclose a cheque payable to "Park Royal Community Association" in an envelope labelled PRCA and deposit the envelope in

the mailbox at 1515 Thetford Court.

Join online.

Last Name

First Name
It's easy and the
same prlce' Street Address
Lu‘“"'“""lr

Postal Code

&
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E-mail Address

iPRCA!

Phone Number

Your $5 membership

fee can be paid by

Member Consent (Signature)

Date: Yr / Mo / Da

credit card or PayPal.

www.parkroyalca.org

Membership Director Approval

Date: Yr /Mo / Da

By completing the form and submitting the annual
membership fee:

¢ | request to become a member of the Park Royal
Community Association.

¢ | confirm that | live within the PRCA geographical
boundaries at the address declared.

e | consent to being contacted by the PRCA using
the provided information.

The PRCA confirms that it will:

¢ Not publish your contact information without
requesting your consent.

e Maintain the privacy of your information within
its powers to reasonably do so.

e Update your membership information when you
provide same.

¢ Unsubscribe you from membership, mailings or
emails upon your request.






